STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF IRELAND AT THE 39TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(10th November 2021, Geneva)
Madam President, 
1. Botswana welcomes the delegation of Ireland to the third cycle of the UPR and we thank them for their comprehensive report.
2. We note with appreciation the efforts of Ireland to promote in law and in practice Policing standards that will ensure respect for human rights and protection of all, including vulnerable sections of the population. 
3. That notwithstanding, we are concerned by reported incidents of racial profiling by Police targeted at certain groups including people of African descent, Travellers and the Roma. We are also concerned about the reported incidents of racist hate speech, particularly online, including by politicians.
4. In that regard, Botswana recommends that Ireland:

· Takes additional measures to protect vulnerable communities from racial discrimination, particularly that which may be perpetrated by public institutions and officials; and
· Prioritizes equitable access to quality education opportunities at all levels.
5. We wish Ireland a successful review.

I thank you Madam President.

